
The Western Port ChannelThe Western Port Channel
Rotary Club of  HastingsRotary Club of  Hastings

 Western Port Western Port

Reg .No. A00161197H District 9820 Chartered 1968 ABN: 54 812 266 593

21st September 2014

District 9820

President:  
 Faye Hester
president@rotaryhastings.org.au

Secretary: 
 Linda Humphries
secretary@rotaryhastings.org.au

Treasurer: 
 Marcia Reeves
treasurer@rotaryhastings.org.au

Rotary International President
 Gary Huang

 District Governor: 
  Charlie Speirs

Meeting information: 
 Monday Evenings 6.00 for 6.30 pm 
 Hastings Club, Marine Pde, 
 Hastings  VIC  3915                   

Contact Details: 
 PO Box 29  
 Hastings Vic 3915   

Mobile:   
 0434193796                                                  

Website: 
 http://www.rotaryhastings.org.au

Important Dates:
10th October - Hat Day

Next week: Voctaion
Speakers: Mr Greg Hunt
Subject:  Life in Politics
Chair: 

Details soon Details soon

Hi everyone 

Thanks to those who attended the Social night at Bamboo 
cottage on Monday, the food was plentiful and very tasty.

We have a busy month, a few projects coming up.

On the 13th Greg Hunt is visiting our club and giving a talk on 
his time in politics, please feel free to ask your partners and 
perhaps any friends who may be interested in such a topic.

The car parking at the Emu plains market starts up again this 
month, third Saturday October 18th, please support Deryck 
with your assistance, this project brings in a good income to 
the club, so any commitment you can give is much appreciat-
ed.

On the 20th as previously advertised, we have our next 
discussion on the Statement of Rules, and the By Laws, we 
have already received some points of interest to discuss, so 
this will be your time to put forward your thoughts. This is 
the night we will be at the Library and Linda will be our Host, 
numbers will be required for catering.

We are manning the BBQ at the Wallaroo Primary School on 
October 27, members will be required during the hours of the 
Fun Day, between 2pm till 5pm, we could have 2 shifts, 2pm 
to 3.30pm and 3.30 to 5pm, any assist will be appreciated 
please let me know.

The Archibald Prize parking will start for our club at the end 
of the month and there will be information sent to those who 
have made themselves available so they are aware of their 
responsibilities and what is required of them.
Travel safe and hope to see you on Monday

October - Vocation Month

Message from the President



Last meeting discussions
Reminder:  
Sunday 5th October 2014 Avenues of  Service at Churchill

Daylight saving starts October 5th @ 2.00.  
1 Hour Forward .....  Do not forget 



International NewsInternational News
Gary C.K. HUANG

Rotary International President  
2014-2015

Happy clap everyone

Watch Huang’s membership message
http://vimeo.com/102266910

OCTOBER 2014

In October 1914, Jonas Salk was born – a man who would change world history by inventing the 
fi rst effective vaccine against polio. When the vaccine was introduced in the United States in the 
1950s, polls indicated that polio was one of the nation's two greatest fears, second only to the 
fear of atomic war. And with good reason: In the 1952 U.S. polio epidemic, 58,000 cases were 
reported, with 3,145 deaths and 21,269 instances of permanent, disabling paralysis. Globally, 
polio paralyzed or killed up to half a million people every year.

Soon after the Salk vaccine was created, Albert Sabin developed an oral version, allowing 
tremendous numbers of children to be immunized quickly, safely, and inexpensively. In 1985, 
Rotary's PolioPlus program was born, with a simple goal: to immunize every child under age fi ve 
against this crippling disease. Thanks in large part to the initial success of PolioPlus, in 1988 
the 166 member states of the World Health Assembly unanimously set the goal of global polio 
eradication.

 
At the time, the idea was breathtakingly ambitious, and many called it impossible. Today, we are 
closer to this goal than ever before, with only a few hundred cases of polio reported per year, 
and just three remaining endemic countries. We are on track to achieve full eradication by 2018 
– if we can keep up the momentum that has brought us this far.

And this month, we will mark World Polio Day on 24 October, and celebrate the 100th anniversa-
ry of Dr. Salk's birth.

I ask you all to Light Up Rotary this month by doing whatever you can to shine a spotlight on our 
efforts to eradicate polio. Call your government offi cials and let them know that polio eradication 
matters to you. Go to endpolionow.org for inspiring stories about Rotary's work, and share them 
on social media. And make the best investment you'll ever make, by donating to polio eradica-
tion right on the endpolionow.org website and earning a two-to-one match on your contribution 
from the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation.

When we eradicate polio – and we will – we'll have brought the world into a better future, and 
Rotary into a better future as well. We will have proved ourselves, as an organization, capable of 
great things. And we will have given our children and grandchildren a gift that will endure forev-
er: a polio-free world.

- See more at: http://portal.clubrunner.ca/50070/Stories/presidents-message-october-2014#st-
hash.3AuvFD5S.dpuf

PRESIDENTIAL MESSAGE



District 9820  NewsDistrict 9820  News
District Governor:  Charlie Speirs

This month has seen a continuation of the 
Club visits and a fair bit of engagement with 
youth. Across the District we have a myriad of 
youth activities including scholarships, citizen-
ship awards and youth development and en-
couragement programs. The Youth Exchange 
program has seen an increase in numbers of 
Clubs involved and there-
fore an increase in the 
number of young people 
going out and also coming 
into our clubs to enrich 
their cultural experience, 
international awareness 
and citizenship.
 
Janne and I have been 
to 3 Deb Balls ranging 
from the traditional, to a 
small Deb set in Rural 
Gippsland where a group 
of young people were 
given an opportunity that 
would not have been 
available if it were not for 
the RC of Lakes Entrance, and fi nally we were 
privileged to be present and receive a group 
of young and older people with disabilities at a 
Presentation Ball with a difference, arranged 
and wonderfully presented by Casey Rotary. 
The look of the faces of all Debs showed that 
there are many ways to light up someone’s 
day, make their life more rewarding and in the 
process Light Up Rotary. 
- See more at: http://portal.clubrunner.
ca/50070/Stories/dg-charlie-39-s-message-
september-2014#sthash.i1l86IpY.dpuf

During the Month it was good to see some 
of our Clubs working with the Peninsula Ro-
taract club to get some things done and also 
to see the Rotaractors helping at the Youth 
Exchange camp at Forrest Edge.  

The provisional Rotaract Club of Casey is 
continuing to meet and grow in numbers and 
is providing a focus in the Cardinia area for 
young people wishing to make a difference to 
their community. Other areas are also seeking 
to assist the development of Rotaract in our 
District and preparing the next generation of 
Rotarians for action.  Remember our job is 
to hand Rotary onto the next generation to 

continue the 
good work we 
do now, and 
the good work 
that was done 
by Rotarians in 
the past.  I am 
sure there will 
be work to do 
in the next 100 
plus years. The 
world needs 
Rotary.
 
Thankyou Ro-
tarians and a 
big Thankyou to 
the Dunscombe 

Family and the Jared Dunscombe Trust for 
funding Aze to come to Melbourne from Ti-
mor Leste with ROMAC for necessary heart 
surgery. What a blessing to see this little boy 
and his father arrive at Melbourne Airport and 
prepare for life changing surgery. It certainly 
put a glow in my heart to be part of such a 
wonderful organisation and mix with people 
who go out of their way to make these things 
possible.

- See more at: http://portal.clubrunner.
ca/50070/Stories/dg-charlie-39-s-message-
september-2014#sthash.i1l86IpY.dpuf

DG Charlie’s Message September 2014



District Events
District Leadership Meeting (2)
Sep 21, 2014
DG Visit Sommerville Tyabb
Sep 24, 2014
DG Visit Warragul
Sep 25, 2014
AFL Grand Final
Sep 27, 2014
DG Visit Phillip Island - San Remo
Sep 29, 2014
DG Visit Pakenham
Sep 30, 2014
DG Visit Berwick
Oct 01, 2014
OCTOBER is VOCATIONAL SER-
VICE MONTH
Oct 01, 2014 – Oct 31, 2014
Youth Exchange Program Camp 2
Oct 02, 2014 – Oct 04, 2014
AVENUES of SERVICE CHURCH-
ILL
Oct 05, 2014
DG Visit Mount Martha
Oct 06, 2014
School Term 4 Begins
Oct 06, 2014
DG Visit Sale Central
Oct 07, 2014
District Committees Budget Submis-
sions 2016-16 Due
Oct 10, 2014
Group Study Exchange Team Lead-
er Interviews
Oct 12, 2014
Rotary Club of Yarram Annual 
CHARITY FUN GOLF DAY
Oct 12, 2014
DG Visit Hazelwood
Oct 13, 2014

Upcoming Events
10th October - Hat Day



Notes, Memo’s & Other stuff

The Rotary Four Way Test
Of the things we do….

1. Is it the truth?
2. Is it fair to all concerned
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships
4. Will it be benefi cial to all 
concerned

Rotary Grace

For Good Food, Good Fel-
lowship,
and the opportunity to serve
through Rotary. We give 
thanks.

Amen

Useful Links
https://www.rotary.org/
https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/rotary-foundation
https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en
http://district9820.org/
http://www.rotaryaustralia.org.au/
https://www.rotary.org/en/give/

HAPPY CLAP

Interesting reading
http://www.mckeanpark.com.au/uploads/fi le/442499.pdf

History and Origin of Vocational History and Origin of Vocational 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vPTXR873EHo






